
 
 

 
 

 

                                                                                           Monday 16 March 2020 
 

 

What’s in your Partners in Care bulletin? 
 

This weekly bulletin provides details of training, guidance, access to past 

editions and lots more. There’s also helpful information on the web 

pages dedicated to our Care Home and Domiciliary Care colleagues. 

Please click here to bookmark these pages 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/about-us/partners-in-care1/


 

 

COVID-19 Guidance - Updated 
 

Please note that PHE have updated 

their guidance for care providers 

and their staff around COVID-19. 

They have produced individual 

guidance for residential care, 

supported living and home care 

which can be found through the 

below links. This guidance is being 

updated on a daily basis, so please 

keep checking to ensure you are up 

to date. 

 

 Residential care 

 Supported living 

 Home care. 

 

A reminder that Infection Prevention 

Control  have produced bulletins for 

care homes and domiciliary providers 

based on the above guidance. These 

include a downloadable poster than 

you can put in your entrance. To 

access these bulletins please click the 

links below 

 

 Care Home 

 Domiciliary Provider 

 
Further information around 

coronavirus for the public can be 

found through the CCG website.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDAzMTMuMTg3MDEwNjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9wdWJsaWNhdGlvbnMvY292aWQtMTktcmVzaWRlbnRpYWwtY2FyZS1zdXBwb3J0ZWQtbGl2aW5nLWFuZC1ob21lLWNhcmUtZ3VpZGFuY2UvY292aWQtMTktZ3VpZGFuY2Utb24tcmVzaWRlbnRpYWwtY2FyZS1wcm92aXNpb24ifQ.Cr9AYDR62cq0rXnJBkgo9t-8wMkzu8apHNWWLSR3ql4/br/76090155809-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDAzMTMuMTg3MDEwNjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9wdWJsaWNhdGlvbnMvY292aWQtMTktcmVzaWRlbnRpYWwtY2FyZS1zdXBwb3J0ZWQtbGl2aW5nLWFuZC1ob21lLWNhcmUtZ3VpZGFuY2UvY292aWQtMTktZ3VpZGFuY2UtZm9yLXN1cHBvcnRlZC1saXZpbmctcHJvdmlzaW9uIn0.4dcQv89kB_3h7we8ocTu191V6mWUTVZHfNvmt-cjQlM/br/76090155809-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDAzMTMuMTg3MDEwNjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9wdWJsaWNhdGlvbnMvY292aWQtMTktcmVzaWRlbnRpYWwtY2FyZS1zdXBwb3J0ZWQtbGl2aW5nLWFuZC1ob21lLWNhcmUtZ3VpZGFuY2UvY292aWQtMTktZ3VpZGFuY2Utb24taG9tZS1jYXJlLXByb3Zpc2lvbiJ9.DBx5f0E4rkcMB1OMHKLzf5ZI9xnLNosTCGr3jHWaT38/br/76090155809-l
https://www.infectionpreventioncontrol.co.uk/news/ipc-bulletin-for-care-homes/
https://www.infectionpreventioncontrol.co.uk/news/ipc-bulletin-for-domiciliary-care/
https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/coronavirus-covid-19-information/


Need to know 
 

 

 
 

Partners in Care- Relaunched Webpages 

 

Following the CCG’s move to a new website earlier in the year, we have now re-

launched our Partners in Care webpages designed to assist care homes and 

domiciliary providers. These pages provide a range of news, information and useful 

resources including: 

 

 Information on upcoming training opportunities and events 

 Dates for upcoming Partners in Care Forums, and slides and minutes from 

previous forums. 

 Details of quality improvement initiatives including React to Red, React to 

Falls and Identification of Deteriorating Residents. 

 Information on the Care Home Capacity Tracker and Trusted Transfer 

Pathway 

 A news section and back catalogue of previous Partners in Care Bulletins. 

 A guide to the members of staff working within the team. 

 

The website can be accessed through this link. Is there is anything else you would 

find useful to be included on these pages please get in touch.  

 

 

 

https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/about-us/partners-in-care-1/care-home-and-domiciliary-care-staff-area1/meet-the-team/


 

 

Share Your Views-  End of Life Care Quality Standard 

 

Care providers are being invited to have their say on work NICE is undertaking to 

update their end of life care quality standard. It covers end of life care services for 

adults (aged 18 or over) with progressive life-limiting conditions in the final weeks 

and months of life. They are currently consulting with stakeholders to help identify 

what they think are the key areas for quality improvement for this topic. If you would 

like to share your views, please follow this link. The closing date is Friday 20 March 

2020 at 5pm 

 

Connecting Care Homes Programme- Opportunity Still Available 
 

The CCG would still be interested in hearing from any providers not already 

registered in the connecting care homes programme would be like to take part. The 

programme is open to nursing and residential care homes, and would trial use of a 

laptop to be kept within the home with the purpose of supporting effective 

communication for visiting clinicians.  The laptop would enable direct access to the 

clinicians health systems therefore allowing safer and more effective care. Homes do 

not need to have undertaken the DSPT to take part in this programme, however 

homes that have completed the standards met level would also be able to use NHS 

Mail on the laptop. 

 

To express and interest and for more information please contact: 

sam.varo@nhs.net 

 

Medequip - Community Equipment Amnesty 
 

The provider of community equipment in York and North Yorkshire is rolling out its 

mobile exhibition unit – and appealing for people to return any unwanted crutches, 

walking frames or chair raisers that are surplus to requirements so they can be have 

a deep clean and be reused. 
 

On 19 March between 10am and 3pm, Medequip will park its mobile exhibition unit 

https://nice.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=7864f766b10b8edd18f19aa56&id=6ff6f2e7ca&e=afbd30382d
https://www.nice.org.uk/guidance/indevelopment/gid-qs10140/consultation/html-content?utm_medium=email&utm_source=scupdate&utm_campaign=mar20
mailto:sam.varo@nhs.net


at York Hospital – outside the front entrance, next to the multi-storey car park.  
 

There are other ways people can return equipment that’s on loan from Medequip and 

no longer needed. There are Medequip drop-off points at amnesty bins at Archways 

in York and York District Hospital. 
 

Medequip will also pick up some items for free – call 01423 226 240 or email 

north.yorks@medequip-uk.com.  

 

 
 

 

Training, development and education opportunities 
   

 

March Partners in Care- 

Cancelled 
 

Unfortunately due to the on-going 

situation around COVID-19, the 

upcoming Partners in Care Forum 

has been stood down. 

 

We will be contact with the next 

date once in a position to confirm.  

 

If you have anything you wanted to 

bring up or discuss at the meeting 

then please contact 

sam.varo@nhs.net and we can 

share this for you. 

 

  

City of York Council Workforce 

Development Unit Training- April 

and May 

 

Please find attached a summary the 

training that is available in the adult social 

care sector through the WDU in the period 

April-May 

 

Training available includes safeguarding 

adults, mental capacity act, ladder and step 

safety, and alcohol identification and 

advice. 

 

To book onto these courses you will next to 

book on through the MyLO portal. 

   

 

Carers Awareness Training 

York Carers Centre are offering 

further introductory sessions on 

Identifying and Supporting Unpaid 

Carers. These sessions are 

designed for health and social care 

professionals in the York area. Tea 

and coffee will be available at the 

sessions. 

  

Data Security Protection Toolkit- 

Webinars 

NHS England and Improvement will be 

holding webinars every Friday from 9:30-

11:00 to support providers in completing 

the DSPT. 

To book onto one of these sessions, or if 

you have any queries or requests for 

advice around the toolkit, please contact 

Liz, David, Tom or Amrit through the below 

mailto:north.yorks@medequip-uk.com
mailto:sam.varo@nhs.net
https://york.learningpool.com/login/index.php


Next Date: Tuesday 28 April from 

13.30-16.00 at West Offices, 

Station Rise. York, YO1 6GA. 

 

Further dates are available at same 

time and venue on: 23 June, 28 

July, 1 Sept, 26 Jan 2021 and 16 

March 2021 

 

To book please contact 

sam.varo@nhs.net 

email address: england.dsptnorth@nhs.net 

This mailbox is constantly monitored so 

you will receive a rapid response. 

 

   

Get involved and share your views 
   

 

NICE Webinar: Supporting 

Adult Carers 

 

When: Monday 23 March 2020 

from 13:00 - 14:00  

 

This webinar focuses on NICE’s 

supporting adult carers guideline 

which aims to improve the lives of 

carers by helping health and social 

care practitioners identify people 

who are caring for someone and 

give them the right information and 

support. 

 

It will cover:  

 identifying adult carers by 

working collaboratively with 

health and primary care 

services 

 recommendations for 

commissioners on 

replacement care and 

training on supporting adult 

carers 

 giving the right information 

and support to adult carers 

  

 
Happy Birthday Join Dementia 

Research! 
 

Join Dementia Research has recently 

celebrated its fifth birthday. Although still 

young, the service has already had a lot of 

success - making it easier for people to 

take part in research. Over 25,000 

participants have taken part in studies and 

made a key contribution to the 

understanding.  

To help you spread the word about their 

work and to get more people involved their 

work, they have created a digital greetings 

card that you can send to someone you 

know who might be interested in research. 

The more people who register with Join 

Dementia Research, the faster we can 

make a difference to the lives of everyone 

affected by dementia. 

 

mailto:sam.varo@nhs.net
mailto:england.dsptnorth@nhs.net
https://nice.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=7864f766b10b8edd18f19aa56&id=41540110c9&e=afbd30382d
https://nice.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=7864f766b10b8edd18f19aa56&id=41540110c9&e=afbd30382d
https://nihr.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a927e8aba418e0b09bd693b1d&id=71db2f1d6e&e=ed6534cd16
https://nihr.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a927e8aba418e0b09bd693b1d&id=71db2f1d6e&e=ed6534cd16


 how NICE guidelines are 

developed and can 

be implemented in services. 

For more information and to 

register please follow this link. 

 

   
 

This bulletin is produced by NHS Vale of York Clinical Commissioning Group.   
 

Do you have….. 
 

 thoughts or comments to share? 

 news that you would like to feature in the bulletin?  

 items to be discussed at the next Partners in Care Meeting?  

 

If so please contact sarah.fiori@nhs.net or sam.varo@nhs.net 
 

 
 

 

https://nice.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=7864f766b10b8edd18f19aa56&id=32870c31cf&e=afbd30382d
mailto:sarah.fiori@nhs.net
mailto:sam.varo@nhs.net

